MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 27 August 2010
Committee Members

Present:
Bev Anderson, John Burns (Chair) Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary) and Steve Lucas (Treasurer)
John welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave his thanks to Carol for hosting the meeting at her house.
1) Apologies

Melanie Matthews and Helen Touray were not able to attend and had sent their apologies.

There was discussion about reverting to evening meetings given that Helen would no longer be able to attend Committee meetings on Friday mornings.

Action: TL to check with Mel what her availability is like for evening meetings
2) Matters Arising
3.4 (30 April) John advised that he had spoken to Matt about this and that the Town Hall is booked for the date provisionally set in mid March 2011. The alternative dates when the Town Hall is available were discussed and it was agreed to hold the 2011 AGM on Wednesday 2 March

Action: TL confirm to Ben Annis at the Allotments Service office
5.2 (30 April) Steve advised that the odd amount of £800 represents the settlement of three development projects, but which had already been paid over and which is therefore a sum due to be paid back to the Council. The answer to the question raised the issue however of what has happened to the levy due based on the October 2009 rent value which is clearly very, very late in being paid over to the Federation.

Action: Steve to pursue with Matt Hewes
9.5 (30 April) John confirmed that he has given Mel the photos of last year’s competition judging for new presentation material.

4.1 (2 July) This is currently with John and he needs to talk to Peter Richards about submitting the application with the appropriate invoice.
Action: John to discuss with Peter Richards

5 (2 July) Steve has spoken to Jane Childs who, given the fact that lettings were not going to be done again until the autumn, had put her research on hold as most Site Reps would not be incurring expenses. 
3) Update on Competitions
John confirmed that the City in Bloom prize giving would be take place at the Metropole Hotel in Brighton on 7 September and that he had been invited to attend to give the allotment competition prizes.

There was discussion about some discrepancies in the children’s competition entries e.g. there appear to be only eight entries to judge based on photos received whereas there we were so many more entries at the registration stage. It was agreed that next year the provision of photos marking the actual entry would be dropped and all those who register will be judged.

There was discussion about the prizes to be provided and it was agreed that cash prizes would be given to the first three placed entrants and everyone would be given a book.

Action: John to judge the entries in the coming week and Bev to arrange the prizes and invitations to the prize giving on 7 September 
4) Update on Allotment Liaison Meeting 18 August 2010
There was no need for the update since everyone had received the comprehensive minutes of the meeting. There was brief discussion of the Council’s logic in considering devolved management.
5) Development Fund
Steve advised that no applications had been received.
6) Expenses
Steve gave Tracey a cheque for £48.99 for the external hard drive she had purchased for the Federation’s records.
7) BHAF Constitution Review
It was agreed that the review was not progressing very well and that, really, a completely dedicated meeting needs to be held, and which it would be helpful for Mel to attend.

Tracey advised that she could not find the 2008 AGM minutes in the files which she had inherited but John says he has it. Similarly, Carol has been given lots of copies of old minutes. Both will give them to Tracey to file.

Action: TL to check Mel’s availability to attend an evening meeting to progress the review
8) Website Update & Stand-in for Mel
No update had been received from Mel.
9) Allotment Sites Unallocated to Committee Members
It was agreed that Race Hill was allocated to Steve, that Falmer has only one tenant farmer on it, Horsdean can be allocated to Carol as it’s near Patcham and that Lower Bevendean is not really a site at all.
10) Eastbrook/EDF Issue

In discussions with various people, John has discovered that absolutely nothing has been done so far in putting up the blast fence. Also, as one of the affected plot holders, he has received a letter directly from EDF in which it explains that, after further investigation, the plan of action has changed, that the project will take much longer to complete i.e. completion in December 2010/January 2011and that further compensation has been offered by EDF. John envisages a backlash but it was agreed that the Federation has no power to alter the situation and that each affected plot holder will have to liaise with EDF individually if they are unhappy. John did confirm that after discussing the matter with Matt Hewes, the plot holders will not be charged for their plots in October 2010.
11) Date of Next Meeting

Please see 1) above regarding reverting to evening meetings.

Action: TL to contact Mel to check her availability for evening meetings
12) Any Other Business

i) The Harvest Project have approached the Council about attending the next Site Rep meeting to discuss what they do and surplus crops. It was agreed that they may attend but only with a 15 minutes slot at the beginning of the meeting.

ii) Training and acceptable cultivation issue. Steve advised that he has discussed the matter with Mel and he is now working on a series of photographs for the web page and which can also be handed out on the training day in October.
iii) Carol has been made aware of several farmers in the Brighton & Hove area who have expressed interest in turning over some of their land to allotments e.g. at Mileoak and near to Foredown. The idea was discussed with some concerns expressed regarding the need for more allotments, the issue of water and accessibility.
